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A MESSAGE FROM CHRYSALIS FLIGHT #62 LAY DIRECTOR 

the 4th day newsletter  June 22, 2014 

Chrysalis Flight #62 
June 25—28 

Shay Baugh—Lay Director 

  

 

Times To Remember 

Wednesday 7pm Send-Off 

Friday 7pm Candlelight 

Saturday 4:15pm Closing 

Dear Emmaus Family, 

The verse selected for Flight #62 is Colossians 3:2, “Set your 

minds on things above, not on earthly things.”  It has been my 

prayer during the months leading up to the Flight that this would 

be our heart’s desire, that we would be able to see everything in 

light of eternity.  For when we have an eternal perspective, so 

many things of this earth come into focus and we can see our 

circumstances as just a part of our path to our heavenly home.  

While I cannot wait for the giggles, late night talks, prayers, and 

awesome outdoor showers, I am most excited to see a 

transformation in all of our hearts as we set our minds on things 

above.   

It is an honor to serve as the Lay Director for Chrysalis 

Flight #62.  It is an honor not only because I get to serve my 

Savior, but also because of being able to serve the caterpillars 

that are anxiously waiting an intimate experience with the Lord. I 

have always been in awe of how quickly young people allow the 

Holy Spirit to guide them into worship and before the throne.  

While I pray that these caterpillars learn so much about the love 

of the Body of Christ, I know that I will ultimately learn so much 

more from them.   

 

DeColores! 

Shay Baugh 

Lay Director  

Chrysalis Flight #62 



2014 Walk Dates to Remember 
 

 

  

Walk #163  August 13-16 

Ford Laumer—Lay Director 

Valley Cluster 
 

Walk #164  September 24-27 

Fran Lyons—Lay Director 

Lake Martin Cluster 
 

Walk #165  Oct  22-25 

Cindy Clem—Lay Director 

Elmore Cluster 
 

For additional Emmaus and Chrysalis 

information and updates, periodically refer 

to our website at www.caew.org 

Remember, God equips & gives you the 

means & strength you need to serve, and 

bring others to Christ.  
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with them” 

Sign Up For Emmaus Prayer Vigils  
To sign up for a prayer vigil for Emmaus Walks 

locally and around the world go to: 

http://www.3dayol.org 

click on the walk number on the schedule 

and look for sign up information. 

Community Prayer Requests 
http://www.caew.org 

Agape Needs:  

65 of each item for All 

A MESSAGE FROM CHRYSALIS FLIGHT #62 SPIRITUAL DIRECTOR 

 
 

I went on my original Chrysalis flight at the age of 15 

(nearly 20 years ago). I was so awkward and I was painfully 

shy, but Chrysalis had a way of helping me break through 

those barriers. By the end of that weekend I felt like I had 

known the guys at my table my whole life. I also felt, at the 

end of that weekend, like I could enter into the presence of 

God much faster and more intensely than I ever had before 

because of the way that I had encountered Him there. 

 After my original flight, I sought to work and be a part 

of as many other flights as I could. I grew so much, both 

personally and spiritually as I participated in Chrysalis through 

the years. It is not a stretch by any means to say that 

Chrysalis is part of the reason that I am a pastor today. It 

helped me gain confidence in my faith, comfort speaking in 

front of others and provided rich worship experiences before 

God.  

What a privilege it is to think that each of us on the 

team and each of us who pray for Chrysalis Flight #62 might 

have a tiny part to play in forming a new generation of young 

ladies into leaders for Christ in the church and in the world. 

This flight might help them break through barriers in their 

own lives. It might also give them an opportunity to 

encounter our glorious God in a way that they have never 

experienced Him before. See the depth of love and grace the 

Father has given us! 

 

May God bless you and fly with Christ, 

Michael Cobb 

http://www.3dayol.org
http://www.caew.org/Send_A_Prayer_Request.html
http://upperroom.org/emmaus/default.asp
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Caterpillars of Chrysalis Flight #62 

Caterpillar Hometown Church Sponsor 

Virginia  Allison  Glenwood  Glenwood UMC  Sara Cobb  

Glenna  Bridges  Auburn  AUMC   Emily Dearing  

Elizabeth  Cummings  Roanoke  Pleasant Grove Chr.  Ricky Cummings  

Madison  Dearman  Selma  Crosspoint Christian  Sheila Dearman  

Hannah  Hill  Opelika  Holy Trinity Episc.  Missy Hill  

Brittany  Lamb  Lafayette  Pleasant Grove Cong.  Leigh Wages  

Catherine  Lyons  Waverly  AUMC   Fran Lyons  

Avery  Myers  Deatsville  Centerpoint Fellowship  Holly Ruddock  

Rachel  Sosebee  Opelika  Providence Baptist  Haley Hill  

Sydni  Troxell  Deatsville  Robinson Springs UMC  Mary Evans  

Nicole  Tyler  Wetumpka  FUMC, Wetumpka  Ricky & Diane Tyler  

Tori  Washburn  Alex City  Life Springs  Donna Wells  

Six years ago something happened that made a huge impact on my life and I don’t mean my Emmaus walk. I’m talking 

about Chrysalis. When my Emmaus table leader, Todd Deaver, approached me about serving on a Chrysalis flight, I had 

never heard of it. Granted my walk had been about a year before, so I wasn’t really familiar with Emmaus either. Since 

that time the relationships I have built serving in the conference room and in the background have blessed my life and 

my walk in ways that I couldn’t imagine. 

 

For those of you that are not familiar with Chrysalis, it is an Emmaus weekend for young men and women that are 15-

18 years of age or have completed the 9th grade. The weekend itself is very similar to an Emmaus walk with a few 

differences. First off the whole atmosphere, both in the conference room and background, is a bit more relaxed. Hey, 

we are dealing with teenagers here. The talks are basically the same though they have different titles. The caterpillars 

(what the Chrysalis pilgrims are called) do get two talks not given on an Emmaus walk. The Single Life and Marriage 

talks are given by a Christian single and couple and give the caterpillars not only an opportunity to listen but to also ask 

questions about living as a Christian single or married couple. The Candlelight service is different in the unique way 

communion is held and that’s all I’m going to say about that. If you want to know more come to Candlelight! Serenade 

is different in the fact that it is not a community wide activity but a special program for the caterpillars and conference 

room team on the last morning. Closing is a the same as on an Emmaus walk with the exception that, instead of just the 

Emmaus community, the parents of the youth are allowed to attend regardless if they have been on a walk or not. This 

gives them a chance to see the change in not only their child but the affect the weekend has had on all participants. 

Hopefully it will encourage them to take the steps to going on an Emmaus walk themselves.  

 

I’m looking forward to the upcoming flight to see the impact on another group of on young women. Shay Baugh, the 

Flight Lay Director, has assembled a super team. This will actually be the first girls’ flight held in a church venue instead 

of at Camp White Water and I’m excited to see what God has in store! Thanks to everyone for their support for 

Chrysalis and please be in prayer for the caterpillars, team and workers on flight 62. 

 

Fly with Christ! 

Toby 

MESSAGE FROM OUR CHRYSALIS COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN 
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Work Areas - Chrysalis Flight #62 Conference Room - Chrysalis Flight #62 

 
SUPPORT AREA CHAIR & CO-CHAIR 

AGAPE Marc Baugh 

 BOOK  BAGS   

BOOK COVERS / BAGS Angi Rhymes 

BOOK TABLE Toby Hannah  

CANDLELIGHT Toby Hannah 

ENTERTAINMENT Lisa Howe / Matt James 

FOOD PREP Ford Laumer 

FRIDAY NIGHT PARTY  

GREETERS Bob Bachant 

HOUSING & REGISTRATION Angi Rhymes 

LOGISTICS Rachel Dicks 

MEAL SERVICE  

NAME TAGS Keith Robinson 

NEWSLETTER John & Thina Biblis 

PHOTOGRAPHY Chris Tyler 

REFRESHMENTS   

SPEAKERS’ PRAYER CHAPEL Fran Lyons  

SPONSORS’ HOUR   

72 HOUR PRAYER VIGIL   

WORSHIP  Toby Hannah 

  

Lay Director Shay Baugh  

Spiritual Director Michael Cobb  

Assistant Lay Directors Thina Biblis 

 Kayse Calton  

 Rachel Freeman 

 Renae Pemberton 

Assistant Spiritual Directors Cliff Cobb 

 Charles Cummings  

 Steve Dean  

  

Music Emily Dearing 

 Halley Power  

  

Media Alice Lee Naughton 

Adult Table Leaders Rita Carswell 

 Kimberly Frederick 

 Judy Lovelady 

 Jennifer Spencer 

   

   

  

YouthTable Leaders Anne Fichtner 

 Kaitlyn Spencer 

 Kaitlynn Spradlin 

 Savannah Thebo 

  

  

  

Board Rep. Lisa Howe 

“Set your minds on things above, not on             

earthly things.” 

Colossians 3:2 
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Address, contact phone, or email changes? 

Help keep your information updated. Go to  

www.CAEW.org 

If you don’t have email or computer access, 

call anyone in the Community to assist you 

with any update needed to your current 

address, phone  or other information. 

In Case Of Emergency 

Camp Alamisco           

256-825-9482 

 

Walk #161 

LOST YOUR BADGE? 

Contact  

Keith Robinson at 

rangerlkr@hotmail.com 

The cost to replace a lost badge is $2. 

NEWSLETTER EDITORS 

John & Thina Biblis 

johnbiblis@gmail.com  334-887-2387 

***Please send articles, updates, cluster  

& reunion group photos and information 

to share with the Emmaus community. 

TEAM SELECTION   

Robert Turner Chairperson 

rpturner@charter.net 

Work Area Sign In Sheets from each 

walk should be sent to Rita Carswell 

ritacarswell14@yahoo.com 

Emmaus Work  2014 Community 

 72 Hour Prayer Vigil  Keith Robinson 

 Agape  Lori Schoonover 

 Book Table Glenn Kinard  

 Candlelight  Cindy Clem 

 Food Preparation  Robert Turner 

 Friday Night Party  Jess Henderson 

 Greeters  Gene Ann Mullins 

 Housing and Registration  Kay Walters 

 Logistics  Danny Sanford 

 Meal Service  Alan Byrd / Rita Carswell 

 Music & Media  Steve Dean 

 Photography  Rolland Truman 

 Refreshments  Kathy Richardson 

 Training  Terri Sasser 

 Serenade  Truman Hornsby 

 Speaker's Prayer Chapel  Keith Robinson 

 Sponsor's Hour  Kay Morris 

 Supplies  Mack Lovelady 

 Worship  Bob Money 

 Registrar - Men's  Jim Snyder 

 Registrar - Women's  Lynn "Mo" Moseley 

 Name Badge Coordinator  Keith Robinson 

 Community Website   

Coordinator 
 Allen Brewer 

 Community Newsletter John and Thina Biblis 

 Community Spiritual 

Director 
 Neil Epler 

 Community Lay Director  Rita Carswell 

 Community ALD  Terri Sasser 

 Community Treasurer  Michelle Granberry 

 Community Secretary  Gene Ann Mullins 

 Communications   

Coordinator 
 Darrell Pearson  

 Community ASDs  Steve Dean, Dru Mattox 

   & David Waldrop 

 Chrysalis Committee Chair   Toby Hanna 

http://www.caew.org
mailto:abcdmattox@hotmail.com
mailto:abcdmattox@hotmail.com
mailto:abcdmattox@hotmail.com
mailto:rangerlkr@hotmail.com
mailto:lorianddave@yahoo.com
mailto:glennkinal@aol.com
mailto:chanks.cc@gmail.com
mailto:rpturner@charter.netC:/Users/Sherrys%20Desk/Documents/1-%20my%20forms
mailto:jahender117@gmail.com
mailto:alabamasoupgirl@aol.com
mailto:snorkker2@yahoo.com
mailto:drsanford@charter.netC:/Users/Sherrys%20Desk/Documents/1-%20my%20forms
mailto:abyrd62@gmail.com
mailto:ritacarswell14@yahoo.comC:/Users/Sherrys%20Desk/Documents/1-%20my%20forms
mailto:sdeanlife@gmail.com
mailto:rolland.truman@gmail.com
mailto:KathyRichardson265@yahoo.com
mailto:terri@frazerumc.org
mailto:truman.hornsby@ema.alabama.gov
mailto:rangerlkr@hotmail.com
mailto:kay_morris46@yahoo.com
mailto:mlovelady@elmore.rr.com
mailto:waverlyboy@yahoo.com
mailto:jsnyder3548@charter.net
mailto:lynnmoseley@bellsouth.net
mailto:rangerlkr@hotmail.com
mailto:rallenbrewer@charter.net
mailto:johnbiblis@gmail.com
mailto:biblis3@charter.net
mailto:nepler@frazerumc.org
mailto:ritacarswell14@yahoo.com
mailto:terri@frasierumc.org
mailto:mgranberry@go2cpa.com
mailto:alabamasoupgirl@aol.com
mailto:d2rp@charter.net
mailto:sdeanlife@gmail.com
mailto:dru88fan@hotmail.com
mailto:dwbrats@yahoo.com
mailto:SteveandKatie@knology.net
mailto:tobywankenobi1119@yahoo.com


Chrysalis offers spiritual renewal  

to young people through a 3-day  

experience and follow-up and is a  

division of the Upper room and the Emmaus community.  

 

Chrysalis "Flights" (for 10th through 12th graders) and 

"Journeys" (for young adults, ages 19-24) are three-day 

events. This three-day spiritual renewal time provides an 

opportunity for you to learn more about faith, to 

experience Christian love and support, and to make new 

faith commitments. The point is to inspire, challenge and 

equip you for a closer friendship with Christ and for 

Christian action at home, church, school, and 

community. View a great information video here 

 

Chrysalis Application 
(Chrysalis is for ages 15-18 who have completed the 9th grade)  

Journey Application 
(Journey is for ages 19-24 who have completed high school) 

 
For more information, please call 

Toby Hanna 334-703-1232 

tobywankenobi1119@yahoo.com  
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2014 CAEW—CLUSTER INFORMATION 

Clanton Emmaus Cluster:   

Cluster meetings are the 1st Tuesday of every month at 6:30 pm at Mt. Pisgah 

United Methodist Church  

East Alabama Emmaus Cluster:   

Contact-Dave & Lorri Schoonover   

email: lorrianddave@yahoo.com   256-270-3572 

Covered dish dinners are on the first Monday of every month at 6 pm 

alternating between Auburn UMC and Opelika First UMC. 

Elmore County Emmaus Cluster:  Contact – Mack Lovelady  

email: mlovelady@elmore.rr.com - 334-514-1661 

Meets the 2nd Tuesday of each month at Elmore UMC. 

Greenville Wannabes Cluster : Contact  Brad Jones 

email: katent12@gmail.com  - 334-235-2723 

Meets on Tuesday following a walk at 6:30 pm at Antioch East Baptist Church  

2303 Old Stage Rd in Greenville, for a covered dish dinner. 

Lake Martin Area Emmaus Cluster : Contact – Sammy Teel  

email: teelsammy@gmail.com 

Meets on Monday following a walk at 6:30 pm and have a covered dish dinner. 

Rotate between Flint Hill UMC, Dadeville FUMC, Trinity UMC, Hillabee 

Baptist and Alexander City FUMC. 

Millbrook Miracles Emmaus Cluster:  Contact – Jamie Brown  

email: jybsphr03@aol.com  - 334-462-0300  

Meets at 12 noon on the 4th Sunday of each month for a covered dish meal at 

Millbrook FUMC Missions Building. 

Montgomery Emmaus Cluster:  Contact Jimmy Dennis 

email:  dennisfamily@charter.net 

Covered dish dinners are held at Aldersgate UMC on the 4th Tuesday of each 

month at 6:30pm 

Prattville Walkers Emmaus Cluster:  Contact Gene Ann Mullins, 

alabamasoupgirl@aol.com, 334-361-6333  or                                          

Glenn Kinnard, glennkinal@aol.com , 334-365-1030 

A “Follow-up” dinner will be held on the Thursday after each Emmaus Walk at 

6:00pm at Trinity UMC in Prattville.  

Selma Emmaus Cluster:  Contact – Sharon Truman 

sharontruman520@gmail.com - 334-354-4382 

Covered dish dinners held the first Tuesday of each month at 6:30pm at 

Church Street UMC in the fellowship hall. 

Valley Emmaus Cluster:  Contact – Ted McConnell 

TednDeb@charter.net - 334-745-2370 or 334-444-2585   or 

Betty Jo Landrum LandrumBetty@hotmail.com - 334-864-0928 

Covered dish dinners are held at various church locations at 7:00pm on the 

Tuesday following each walk. If walks are back to back, the dinner is after the 

second walk. 

 

 
 

 
IMPORTANT MESSAGE  

It has come to our attention that we have many of our 

Central Alabama Community members coming to work 

at the camp but failing to sign the work area sheet for 

the area they choose to work in. As you know, Emmaus 

is all about progressive servant hood. In order to 

"progress", we need to know you have worked an area. 

You work an area, and then you are qualified to co-

chair an area. You co-chair an area and then you are 

qualified to chair an area. Once you have done that, 

your name is placed on the team selection list for you to 

be considered for selection to work in the Conference 

room. If you do not sign the work area sheets, we do 

not know you were there and your work information is 

not entered in to our data base. If you don’t see the 

sheet, ask the chair so you can sign it.  Please help us 

keep up with your service by signing the work area 

sheet. 

 

DeColores 

Rita Carswell 

Community Lay Director 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YnX6a1uXu9k
http://www.cachrysalis.com/uploads/ChrysalisApplication2012.pdf
http://www.cachrysalis.com/uploads/ChrysalisApplication2012.pdf
http://www.cachrysalis.com/uploads/CENTRAL_ALABAMA_JOURNEY_APPLICATION.pdf
http://www.cachrysalis.com/
mailto:lorrianddave@yahoo.com
mailto:mlovelady@elmore.rr.com
mailto:katent12@gmail.com
mailto:teelsammy@gmail.com
mailto:jybsphr03@aol.com
mailto:dennisfamily@charter.net
mailto:alabamasoupgirl@aol.com?subject=Emmaus
mailto:glennkinal@aol.com
mailto:sharontruman520@gmail.com
mailto:TednDeb@charter.net
mailto:LandrumBetty@hotmail.com

